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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

July 7, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 A.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Selectmen Mrs.  Paight and Ms. Pitt.  Also present were Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant, Dick Emberley and Brian Tarr.  
Mr. Emberley and Mr. Tarr discussed with the Selectmen the need for replacing 13 manholes on Route 124 while the State is performing work at these sewer locations.  An estimate from the company the State is using was provided to the Selectmen.  The Selectmen decided that due to the State schedule for paving, using the same company to replace the manholes would make the best financial sense.  The money for the replacement of the manholes will come from the Sewer Department and the Road Maintenance Capital Reserve Fund.  Mr. Emberley and Mr. Tarr provided the Selectmen with an update of the work being done on Cottage Street.  The discussion included how residents will be billed for work done on private property.  Mr. Emberley and the Selectmen discussed the Public Hearing that will take place on July 17th advising the public of the repairs to the Town Water System and the Cross Connection Ordinance that will need to be implemented.  Mr. Tarr and the Selectmen discussed a complaint about trash left at Stone Pond.  The use of trash receptacles was discussed.  For now, trash cans will be placed at Stone Pond and Mr. Switzer, the Recreation Department Chairman, will be made aware.  Mr. Tarr and Mr. Emberley left at 9:50 A.M.
The Selectmen discussed correspondence from a resident concerning the RTC.  The Selectmen sent the complaint to the RTC manager for handling.  
The Selectmen discussed regulations concerning part-time employees and the amount of hours they can work.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed a Sign Permit for Map 17 Lot 021.

Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 6/26/2017 Selectmen’s meeting as amended.  Ms. Pitt abstained as she was absent from that meeting.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  

The Selectmen discussed the advertisement for the Administrative Assistant position and when and where it would be placed.  
Ms. Pitt moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 11:45 A.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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